Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council 
held on Monday 21st December 2015 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. S Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), P Fewell (Vice Chair) 
P Allen, R Deacon, B Fox. 

In Attendance:
Ms H Cherry (Clerk) 7 members of the public.
281/15
Apologies for Absence

Gwen Harris
282/15

Variations of order of business
None

283/15
Declarations of member’s interest

None

284/15
Matters to Report

The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.

The District Councillor Report
Refer to Appendix 284/15a

The County Councillor Report
Refer to Appendix 284/15b


Police Report
Refer to Appendix 284/15c

285/15
Subsidised bus service 103/104


Ian Melton and Sally Lasson are the Parish Transport Representatives in regard to the proposed cut in Local Bus Subsidies. Neighbouring villages (Horspath and Wheatley) have already set up working groups in their plight against the County Council decision to subsidise the 103/104 bus service. A representative from Great Milton Parish Council is to join the group.  It was suggested that the Working Groups liaise directly with Heyfordian Bus Company.

286/15
Pitts Green
The road surface around Pitts Green was discussed and though Great Milton Parish Council agreed that it does need to be resurfaced several quotes will be required before carrying out the work. GMPC agreed to accept financial responsibility for two sides of the triangle only.
287/15
Great Milton Recreation Ground – Playground Development (Third Party Contribution)
It was Resolved to write a cheque of £1,375.00 towards Great Milton Recreation Ground – Playground Development (Third Party Contribution), instead of paying towards the replacement of pavilion chairs that was budgeted for this financial year. A budget for replacing pavilion chairs has been set for the next financial year which starts from April 2016 – 2017.
288/15
Correspondence and Public Discussion
A
Report received from resident of truckers parking overnight in Layby at Lob Hill Milton Common. GMPC were notified of truckers parking their refrigerated Lorries overnight in Layby near Lobb Hill Milton Common. Unfortunately this is not the first time this has been raised at a council meeting, and as previously noted GMPC are not in a position of being able to do anything about it. Transport authorities don’t have any rules about people parking there. It was advised that residents obtain the company name of lorry and write to them directly.
B
A letter was received from the Office of Her Majesty’s Lord-Lieutenant of Oxfordshire; in reference to Parishes arranging a street party to celebrate Her Majesty the Queen 90th Birthday in June 2016. GMPC were notified that the Church Fete is already scheduled around this time, therefore this will be discussed again at the GMPC meeting in February.
C 
Cllr Peter Allen volunteered to join the Neighbours Hall Management Committee Group who is currently considering the refurbishment of Neighbours Hall.
289/15
Planning Applications


A
Planning applications received from SODC:


Application Reference: P15/S4075/HH (Householder) 


GMPC recommended that a separate planning meeting be scheduled in January.
Application Type (see definition over): Other 
Proposal: Proposed single storey rear extension, replacement of existing two storey rear extension flat roof with pitched roof and erection of a replacement outbuilding. Address: Pitts Cottage Lower End Great Milton OX44 7NF

Application Reference: P15/S4047/HH (Householder)
Application was withdrawn, therefore this application will be reviewed once GMPC receive the relevant updated documentation from SODC

Application Type (see definition over): Otherly
Proposal: Single and two storey rear extensions and new porch
Address: 2 Thame Road Great Milton OX44 7HY 
B
Planning decisions received and any outstanding planning matters.


SODC granted planning permission for:


Application No : P15/S3416/HH Application proposal, including any amendments : Amendments to approved Application: P15/S0008/HH -Double storey side extension, single storey rear extension, loft conversion and internal alterations. Widen existing access and rebuild front boundary wall to same height as existing. 
As amended by Agent's e-mail and revised plan received on 07 December 2015. 
Site Location : 1 Close Cottages Lower End Great Milton OX44 7NQ

C
The following planning application has not been lodged with Great Milton Parish Council to consider but was brought to GMPC attention by a resident for discussion.
P15/S3936/FUL - Land adjacent London Road Tetsworth Oxon OX9 7BB
Change of use from agricultural land to provide; Proposed traveller site with provision for twelve individual plots with individual parking, individual amenity, shared paddock / amenity space and bin storage areas. Cllr Harrod (in agreement with all Cllrs) resolved to lodge a rejection note to the planning office.



290/15
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 16th November 2015 as a true and accurate record.

291/15
Financial Resolutions

A
To authorise cheques for payment:

Helen Cherry. Salary, Tax and Expenses. TBC


Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production. £288.90

Colin Putt. Village Maintenance.TBC

FCC Recycling (UK) Ltd. Great Milton Recreation Ground, Playground Development. £1,375.00 (Third Party Contribution) 
Countrywide Maintenance. £318
Christmas Tree for the Green. TBC

. 
B
Changes to Audit Arrangements
Audit arrangements for smaller councils
Changes are scheduled to take place in 2017. The Clerk will be attending a training session ‘PREPARING FOR AUDIT AND END OF YEAR PROCEDURES’ held by Oxfordshire Association of Local Councils at a cost of £42, of which is available from the Clerks training budget.
C 
Budget for 2016/17

The final draft budget was discussed in detail. Expenses totalled £17,086 down 7% compared with the previous year. Income from sources other than the precept was £2,705 compared with £3,954 in the previous year, mainly as a result of a fall in advertising revenue and the cessation of the funding grant from SODC. It was agreed that the precept should not be increased from £14,381 and that expenditure should be reduced accordingly. The level of reserves was discussed and in the light of commitments for capital expenditure and the possible transfer of services from OCC it was agreed that this level of reserves was reasonable and should be maintained. After further discussion IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the draft budget for 2016/17 be accepted and approved.

Precept for 2016/17

In the light of the agreed budget for 2016/17 and after discussion IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the precept for 2016/17 be set at £14,381.

D
Great Milton Parish Council Grass Cutting tender renewal 2016-18


Quotes were received from:




- Countrywide Grounds Maintenance




- Altom Tree Care Ltd 



- BGG, Garden and Tree Care 

It was RESOLVED to renewal Great Milton Parish Council grass cutting tender (2016-18) with Countrywide Grounds Maintenance due to the quality of their work and their quote being within the Grass Cutting Budget for the forthcoming year (2016)

292/15
Parish Clerk and Cllr’s update of matters in hand (Action update)

No updates/changes received from last meeting.
· 293/15
Dates for Great Milton Parish Council meetings 2016
GMPC  meetings are to be scheduled every third Monday of the Month (apart from August) at 7:30pm in the Pavilion, Great Milton.

· ​18 Jan

· 15 Feb

· 21 March

· 18 April

· 16 May

· 20 June

· 18 July

· 19 September

· 17 October

· 21 November

· 19 December
The meeting closed at 8:47pm
The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday 18th January 2016 starting at 7:30pm in the Pavilion.
Signed: 


The District Councillor Report
Appendix 284/15a

Parish Notes for December 2015 from your District Councillor 
Enterprise zone 
On Wednesday the Chancellor announced that the government approved our bid for a second Enterprise Zone. The new zone is made up of areas near Didcot and will sit alongside and complement Science Vale. Not only does this mean many new jobs but we'll also get extra money for infrastructure from business rates, and we'll also attract significantly more government investment to the area. 
Neighbourhood Plans - the right tools for the job 
We’ve created step-by-step toolkits to help town and parish councils prepare their neighbourhood plans. These will be especially useful to groups just starting out, but also for those further down the process. You can access the toolkits now by visiting: ( South toolkit If you’d like to know more, get in touch with the Planning Policy team on 01235 540546. 
Community First report
If you're not already aware of the work of Community First, who used to be known as Oxfordshire Rural Community Council, it's worth getting to know them - there are lots of ways they can help your communities. We provide them with financial support for their work, which includes projects like helping Kennington Village Hall reduce their energy costs by 18 per cent, and helping communities with every aspect of their community-led plans. You can read more about them and get some ideas how they could help your communities in their annual report. 
Town and parish forum 
If you missed the recent town and parish forums, take a look at our South page to see the presentations we gave. In the Vale, we spoke about planning enforcement, the Local Plan, and broadband across the county. 
Parish Notes 
SODC Parish Notes – 09 December 2015 
Page: 2 In South, we spoke about the Local Plan, grants available to local communities, and planning appeals. CIL review consultation The government is reviewing the Community Infrastructure Levy to assess if it's an effective way of funding infrastructure. We'll be compiling and providing a response to their questionnaire. If you have any comments you want us to consider as we're compiling our response, please get in touch with Liz Fay as soon as possible. You can also respond directly yourself using their online questionnaire. You must submit your comments by Friday 15 January, although they’d appreciate responses by 24 December if possible. Any questions, please contact Adrian Duffield. Be alerted If you’re interested in council business in your local area, sign up to our email alerts. You can have things like details of the latest planning applications made in your area sent to your inbox. Visit the South pages for more information and to sign up. 
Dates of meetings 
Our online calendars for all committee meetings are now fully up to date, including any changes to venues. You can take a look at the South calendar here. 
Thames Farm case 
The Secretary of State has stepped into a dispute about a planning application for 110 houses at Thames Farm, Shiplake. In December 2014, we refused planning permission for this development. The applicant appealed, but the planning inspector upheld our decision. The applicant took it to a judicial review and the judge overturned the planning inspector's decision. 
Parish Notes SODC Parish Notes – 09 December 2015 
Page: 3 The Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government is now challenging the judge’s decision and the case will now be heard at the court of appeal. 
Parish Notes SODC Parish Notes – 09 December 2015 
Page: 4 Chinnor appeal We are challenging a planning inspector who overturned our refusal of two developments near Chinnor, which we mentioned in the last edition of In Focus. We're taking it to the High Court because we're concerned about the inspector’s approach to the main planning issues involved in the case. We have a number of similar applications and appeals that raise the same issues and it is important for our residents to ensure they're determined with consistency and clarity. 
Award for planning 
Earlier this month at the Planning Awards in London, we won the Planning for Economic Growth Award for our work on the local development order, which has helped to fast track development in the Milton Park area. It's created more than 1,000 new jobs in the process. 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you need any further information on any of these items, or indeed any issues not addressed here. 
Kind regards 
Steve Harrod District Councillor Haseley Brook Ward 
M: 07944 077 209 T: 01844 278 068 E: Stephen.Harrod@southoxon.gov.uk
The County Councillor Report

Appendix 284/15b

1. AUTUMN STATEMENT/COMPREHENSIVE SPENDING REVIEW – IMPACT ON OCC Chancellor George Osborne delivered his Autumn Statement on Wednesday 25 November, including details of the Comprehensive Spending Review (CSR). 
The CSR confirmed that core Central Government funding (comprising business rates and revenue support grant) to Local Government will fall by 24% in real terms over the next four years. When taking into account Office of Budget Responsibility forecasts of other income raised locally by councils, the overall position is a 6.7% real terms reduction, which means difficult decisions will have to be taken by OCC when preparing the forthcoming budget after full details of the Local Government Settlement have been received. Key CSR announcements were: a) Local authorities responsible for adult social care (which includes OCC) would be given the option to increase Council Tax by 2% to fund the increased costs of adult social care associated with the new National Living Wage. This is in addition to the 2% increase councils are permitted without a referendum, meaning OCC can now consider a 4% rise in Council Tax. However, this has to be seen in the context that most OCC residents will not have had a 4% wage rise. b) An additional £1.5bn of funding for Local Government from the Better Care Fund will be made available by 2019-20. This must be considered against the background of an ageing population and a 94% increase in demand for home care since 2011, with similar increases expected over the coming years. c) Ring-fencing of the public health grant will continue in 2016/7 and 2017/8. d) Confirmation of £12bn Local Growth Fund allocations for 2015/16 to 2020/21 made through Local Enterprise Partnerships (LEPs). e) An extra £250m of funding for pothole repairs for five years to 2020/21. However, it has to be confirmed if this is annual or over the review period. The allocation for Oxfordshire would be around £2.5m. f) The New Homes Bonus is to be reformed with proposals to include a ‘sharpening of the incentive’ and reduction in payment period from six years to four. 
2. DEVOLUTION OCC 
Leader Ian Hudspeth, along with the District councils, LEP and Health colleagues, will be presenting the Oxfordshire devolution proposal to Secretary of State Greg Clark in early December. This is an opportunity for Oxfordshire to have devolved powers to provide the infrastructure required to deliver the 86,000 new jobs and 100,000 new homes by 2030. The proposal also includes the integration of Health and Social care – the aim is to reduce Oxfordshire County Council Parish Briefing December 2015 News Update 2. Parish Briefing Note – 09 December 2015 duplication, improve efficiency and provide a better Health care system for all of Oxfordshire’s 670,000 residents. 
3. CHILDREN'S CENTRES & EARLY YEARS CONSULTATION 
The consultation detailed in last month's report runs for a few more weeks until the end of Sunday 10 January 2016. 
4. COUNCIL LAUNCHES ‘FOSTERING-FRIENDLY’ 
CAMPAIGN OCC is joining forces with local employers and other organisations to make the county the most ‘fostering friendly’ place and encourage more people to foster children. The aim is to create the best possible environment for foster carers by harnessing wider support and building greater recognition for the special role foster carers play in society. Partner organisations are being invited to pledge support by signing a ‘Fostering Friendly Covenant’, which sets out their commitment to supporting staff, volunteers or members who foster, and to promoting foster care more widely. Details here: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/news/2015/nov/council-launches-‘fostering-friendly’- campaign 
5. PROVISIONAL GCSE DATA 
The Department for Education has published provisional GCSE results for 2015. Key Headlines for Oxfordshire schools: ( 59.1% of pupils achieved five or more A*-C grades, including English and Maths ( 73.1% made the expected level of progress in English ( 70.5% made the expected level of progress in Maths Across the country performance was down slightly on 2014 levels but Oxfordshire remains above average. (NB the data will not be finalised until early 2016 and may change.) 
6. ADDITIONAL BROADBAND FUNDING 
An extra £5.58m of funding has been announced. This comes from: Oxfordshire LEP, £2m; South East Midlands LEP and Cherwell District Council, £120,000; Oxford City Council, £168,000; Government’s Broadband Delivery UK (BDUK) programme, £2.2m; BT, £1.1m. This means more than 4,600 additional businesses and homes across Oxfordshire will be able to access superfast fibre broadband. The percentage of county homes and businesses able to get superfast fibre broadband will be increased to more than 95%. More details can be found out at www.betterbroadbandoxfordshire.org.uk. 
7. SUPPORTED TRANSPORT SERVICES 
On November 10th, OCC's Cabinet met to agree proposals for the future of the county's supported transport services. This followed a consultation held over the summer, which had over 2,600 responses. The proposals were discussed as part of the need to make between £6.3m and £7.5m savings from OCC's supported transport budget. The Cabinet agreed to withdraw bus subsidies from all services, with the caveat that if the Local Government Spending settlement to be announced later in the year is more generous than predicted, some funds would be made available to subsidise off-peak services on key routes. The 100+ subsidised bus 3. Parish Briefing Note – 09 December 2015 services in Oxfordshire make up around 9% of the bus network. This means that more than nine out of ten services run without any public subsidy and are not affected by any of the proposals. 
8. PREPARATIONS FOR WINTER WEATHER 
OCC is fully prepared for winter with a full fleet of 31 gritting vehicles, which have been serviced and tested over the summer. They are ready to run on 28 routes, covering a total distance of 1200 miles. Winter depots have been stocked with 12,500 tonnes of salt, which allows OCC to undertake 50 gritting runs of the entire network (at 240 tonnes per run). Since the last major ‘snow event’, OCC has increased the starting stock of salt by a third and has also restocked the county’s 1300 salt bins. Free bulk bags of salt have been offered to all town and parish councils. The take-up so far this year has been minimal, with only 52 requested, as stocks have been retained from previous years. The daily update on whether roads will be gritted is posted on the winter pages of the OCC's web site http://winter.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/ 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. 
Kind regards 
Stephen Harrod
County Councillor Chalgrove & Watlington Division Oxfordshire County Council 
M: 07944 077 209 T: 01844 278 068 E: steve.harrod@oxfordshire.gov.uk
Police Report
Appendix 284/15c
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Here is the latest Wheatley/Chalgrove Sector neighbourhood update from PCSO Diane Greenwood. Your Neighbourhood Policing Team (NHPT) consists of Inspector Mark Harling, Sergeant Aidan Donohoe, PC Mel Stafford, PC Laura Potter, PCSO Diane Greenwood, PCSO Dawn Hunt, PCSO James Hopkin and PCSO Ryan Dollery. 
Local priorities 
1. Anti-social behaviour 
2. Traffic issues 
3. Theft from vehicles 
4. Burglary dwelling 
5. Burglary non dwelling 
These are being dealt with by your neighbourhood policing team in partnership with residents and other agencies. Progress will be reported in the Neighbourhood updates. 
Anti-social behaviour (ASB) Due to increased patrols there have been no reports of ASB activity in the last month. We will continue our high-visibility patrols to deter any future problems. Theft from vehicles We have had a couple of thefts from vehicles in the last month where offenders smashed windows to gain entry and stole power tools. Please make sure that your vehicles are secure and that you remove all valuables from them if possible, or at least please keep them out of sight. Burglary non dwelling Thefts from sheds, detached garages and allotments are still causing concern in our area. Please make sure that you are securely locking your sheds and garages. Please do not leave high value items in allotment sheds. If you would like crime prevention advice please contact the neighbourhood team on the email address at the bottom of the page. Offenders brought to justice In November we had one offender brought to justice for shoplifting. Drink driving Two men are due to appear at court after being arrested for drink-driving in our area last month. On the run up to Christmas we are running our ‘where we will end up tonight’. If you drink and drive, you are putting your own life and those of others in danger. 
Community Engagement 
PCSO James Hopkin and PCSO Ryan Dollery attended Great Milton School during November with other emergency services to raise awareness of different roles the services provide - focussing on cycle and road safety. The day was a great success and enjoyed by all that took part! PCSO Dawn Hunt and PCSO Diane Greenwood, along with the Fire Service, conducted a drink drive awareness event at Asda in Wheatley. The aim of the event was to make the public aware of the alcohol levels in your system the morning after drinking. Christmas crime reduction advice On the run up to Christmas you need to be more vigilant with personal and home security. 
Please make sure that you do not leave high value items on display in your home including presents under the Christmas tree! We can visit your home and offer security advice so please contact us by emailing WheatleyChalgroveNHPT @thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk if this is something you are interested in. 
Wheatley/Chalgrove Sector Neighbourhood Team Newsletter December 2015 If you would like advice on avoiding online fraud this Christmas please visit the following page: http://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/12_online_frauds_of_christmas.pdf 
Have Your Say meetings 
Have Your Say Meetings are an ideal opportunity for local residents to speak to their local police officers and PCSOs about any local issues, no appointment is necessary just turn up and speak to your local officers. Upcoming Have Your Say meetings are:– 
• Wednesday, 9 December 2015, 11am - midday outside the Post Office in Little Milton with PCSO Ryan Dollery 
• Thursday, 10 December 2015, 11am – midday at the coffee morning being held in Great Haseley village Hall with PCSO Diane Greenwood 
• Friday, 18 December 2015, 11am – midday at the coffee morning being held at St Mary Church in Garsington with PCSO Diane Greenwood 
• Saturday,19 December 2015, 10.30am – 11.30 at the market being held in the village hall in Sandford-on-Thames with PCSO Dawn Hunt 
• Wednesday, 23 December 2015, 11am – midday at the coffee morning at the Merry Bells in Wheatley with PCSO James Hopkin 
• Thursday, 7January 2015, 11am – midday at the coffee morning in john Hampden Hall in Chalgrove with PCSO Diane Greenwood 
Further meetings will be publicised locally and on the force website at www.thamesvalley.police.uk. 
Crime mapping The Home Office national crime mapping website gives the public access to street-level crime information as well as information on their Neighbourhood Policing Teams, Neighbourhood Priorities and Events - details of Have Your Say and other neighbourhood activities. Log on to www.police.uk
 type in your local postcode or neighbourhood name and then click on ‘Find out more’. Thames Valley Alert Receive free local crime alerts and crime prevention advice by registering at www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk today. This allows anyone who signs up to choose what updates they receive and how they would like to receive it. A new option includes receiving information via text but more traditional landline and email messages are still available. You can also filter the updates you receive by specifying the priority level of the messages you receive. 
Contact us
 If you want any advice or would like to contact the neighbourhood team you can call us on the police non-emergency number 101 or if it is an emergency then dial 999. You can also contact us via email: WheatleyChalgroveNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
Please note this email address cannot be used to contact Thames Valley Police to report crimes or for any urgent matters. If you have information about crime or anti-social behaviour in your area but you do not want to speak to the police, please call the Crimestoppers charity on 0800 555111. To view information on your neighbourhood team visit the Thames Valley Police website at: www.thamesvalley.police.uk
